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MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF DUNGARVAN/LISMORE  
CONTROL OF PARKING BYE-LAWS 2023

NOTICE is hereby given that the Dungarvan/Lismore District of Waterford in exercise of the 
powers conferred on it by Section 131A of the Local Government Acts 1925 to 2014, Section 36 
of the Road Traffic Act, 1994, as amended, and by Section 101 of the Road Traffic Act, 1961, as 
amended, has adopted Municipal District of Dungarvan/Lismore Control of Parking Bye-Laws 
2023 for the regulation and control of parking in respect of the area comprising the Dungarvan/
Lismore District of Waterford.
These bye-laws will come into operation with effect from 17th August, 2023.
The main purpose of these bye-laws is to provide for the following changes, approved and 
adopted by the Dungarvan/Lismore Municipal District at their meeting held on 10th July 2023: -

•		  Schedule 1 – inclusion of The Lookout(L3122)/Boreenatra/The Bandstand/ 
New Chapel Street prohibiting overnight campervan parking.

•		  Schedule 1 – inclusion of Thompsons Lane Carpark with Tarrif B.
•		  Schedule 2 – change to the hours of operation of on street parking from  

4.30pm to 5.00 pm.
•		  Schedule 2 – inclusion of a new tariff for €10 overnight parking fee to cover the provision 

of any future Council designated campervan parking spaces. 
•		  Schedule 2 – amend Tariff C to include 1 free period per day per vehicle.
•		  Update and remove all references to the now obsolete “Disc Parking” and replace with 

“Virtual/eParking” description.
•		  Inclusion of Carers and Residents parking permit application criteria.

The bye-laws are available for inspection on the Council’s website www.waterfordcouncil.ie and 
during normal office hours from the Council’s Customer Services Departments in Civic Offices, 
Dungarvan and Bailey’s New Street, Waterford. A copy of the bye-laws are also available free of 
charge on request from the Traffic Management Department. 

Fergus Galvin,  
Director of Services, 
Roads, Water and Environment, 
Waterford City & County Council.

2nd August, 2023.


